JOINT FORUM OF NON-EXECUTIVE UNIONS
AND ASSOCIATIONS OF BSNL

JF/2023/04 Date: 09.02.2023

To,

Shri Arvind Vadnerkar,
Director (HR), BSNL

Bharat Sanchar Bhawan,

H.C. Mathur Lane,

Janpath, New Delhi - 110 001

Sir,

Sub: - Requesting to consider collection of only Licence Fee for the quarters allotted to the unions and
associations — reg.

We wish to bring the following to your kind notice for favour of the kind consideration of the Management.

The BSNL Management has implemented a New Policy, as per which the unions and associations have been
directed to pay rent for the quarters, based on the CROP. In this connection, we would like to bring to your
kind notice that, from the days of the DoT, only licence fee has been collected from the unions, for the
quarters allotted to them. Quarters allotted to the unions is a facility extended to them, to espouse the
cause of the employees.

The rent determined on the basis of CROP is exorbitant and is beyond the paying capacity of the trade
unions. The decision of the Management to collect rent based on CROP, has put a heavy financial burden on
the trade unions.

Hence, the meeting of the Joint Forum of Non-Executive Unions and Associations of BSNL, held on
07.02.2023, unanimously resolved to write to the Management, demanding to collect only licence fee from
the trade unions for the quarters allotted to them.

In view of the foregoing, we request you to kindly consider the demand of the Joint Forum in a positive
manner.

Thanking you,

Yours sincerely,
v e

Chandeshwar Singh P.Abhimanyu
Chairman Convenor



